
 

Trinity Academy St Peter’s 
“Believe you can. Strive for excellence. Stand proud.” 

School Newsletter 
17 May 2024 

Term dates 

2023/2024 

Closes: 24 May 2024 

Opens: 3 June 2024 

Closes: 19 July 2024 

Closed: Inset Day 22 July 2024 

2024/2025 

Closed: Inset Day 2 September 
2024 

Opens: 3 September 2024 

Closes: 18 October 2024 

Closed: Inset Day 4 November 
2024 

Opens: 5 November 2024 

Closes: 20 December 2024 

Closed: Inset Day 6 January 
2025  

Opens: 7 January 2025 

Closes: 14 February 2025 

Opens: 24 February 2025 

Closes: 11 April 2025 

Opens: 22 April 2025 

Closed: May Day 5 May 2025 

Closes: 23 May 2025 

Opens: 2 June 2025 

Closes: 18 July 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 

    W/C  13/05/24 

1st Year 5/6 95.67% 

2nd Year 1/2 93.70% 

3rd Reception 91.43% 

4th Year 3/4 87.24% 

Well done Year 

5/6! 

Parents should call 

the office on 01422 

831971 to report a 

pupil absent. This 

should be done on the 

1st day of absence and 

all subsequent days. 

Trinity Academy  

St Peter’s Awards 

Reception - Chaize S - for playing co-operatively with his peers 

and showing our school values when doing so. Keep it up Chaize, you 
have made so much progress and we are very proud! 

Year 1 - Sam C - for trying extremely hard in his writing. He has 

been making an active effort and taking his time in order to 
showcase his fantastic presentation. He was so proud of himself that 
he even recognised his progress in his writing compared to a few 
weeks ago!  

Year 2 - Reagan C - for being extremely mature, caring and kind. 

We were extremely proud to receive feedback from another parent 
at Yorkshire Wildlife Park, who told us that Reagan had been very 
kind and caring towards younger children in the play area.   

Year 3 - Lottie G - for always pushing herself in Maths, offering 

quality contributions especially when creating our 'Chottings' in 
English and for always being an excellent role-model for all her peers 
around school.   

Year 4 - Milli-Mae C - for always challenging herself in English 

and Maths, always taking appropriate risks with her learning and for 
always offering high quality contributions in class discussions.   

Year 5 - Jack S - for his excellent effort in Maths and always 

following our absolutes. He is a super role model who is an asset to 
our school.  

Year 6 - ALL OF YEAR 6 - for showing such hard work and 

resilience when completing their SATs. Mrs. Heslop is so proud of 
each and every one of you.   

Trinity Academy St. Peter’s 

St Peter’s Avenue, Sowerby 
Bridge, Halifax, HX6 1HB 

PE Days  

Monday PM - Year 

3/4  (Swimming & PE) 

Tuesday PM - Year 

1/2 

Wednesday PM - 

Year 5/6 

Wednesday PM - 

Reception 

 

 

Visit our website for further information: https://stpeters.trinitymat.org                                                                        
Also check out our Facebook and Twitter pages for continuous updates.  

Thank you, Mr. Brown and the St Peter’s team. 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 

1st - Macy H 

2nd - Emily D 

3rd - Lottie G 

Year 2 

1st - Logan FG 

2nd - Adaline M 

3rd - Hope F 

Year 6 

1st - Ellie L 

2nd - Milli-Sue G 

3rd - Ruby D 

Year 5 

1st - Fynnley D 

2nd - Jude M 

3rd - Max P 

Year 4 

1st - Theron T 

2nd - Edie B 

3rd - Finn B 

Year 1 

1st - Jessica S 

 

 



 

  
Other news and reminders this week 

 

Visit our website for further information: https://stpeters.trinitymat.org         

Also check out our Facebook and Twitter pages for continuous updates.  

Thank you, Mr. Brown and the St Peter’s team. 

SATs Week 

This week, our Year 6 children have taken on their SATs exams. 

Each morning they were all invited in to school to have a hot breakfast with Mrs. Heslop. From sausage 
sandwiches to scrambled eggs, this set them up for the day ahead.  

All of the children in Year 6 have been so resilient and have shown such brilliant perseverance throughout 
the week.  

We want to give them all a huge shout out. 
Congratulations Year 6, you’ve been amazing and we are 
so proud!  

#BelieveYouCan #StriveForExcellence #StandProud 

Reception Stay & Play 

On Wednesday, Reception class held another Stay & Play event for their parents/
carers. 

They started off in PE by showing their grown ups their throwing, jumping and 
running skills. Some of the parents and siblings also got to join in. 

They then went down to the Reception classroom to look at their topic of Ocean 
animals. Everyone made pictures and played in the water tray together.  

Thank you to everyone who was able to join us.  

The final Stay & Play has been scheduled for Tuesday 9 July - we hope that you can join us! 

National BBQ Day 

On Thursday, our kitchen prepared the children a special dinner to celebrate National BBQ Day!  

They all tucked in to burgers, hot dogs and jacket potatoes, served with lots of salad, sauce and 
wedges. They then finished off with a yummy chocolate donut! Everyone loved it! 

Don’t forget that payments can be made via the MCAS app or at the school office. 

ACE - New Wraparound Care Provision 

From Monday 20 May, our After School Club provision will be changing until 
the Summer. 

Going forward, if you need to book your child into wraparound care after 
school, then you will need to book on to ACE club via the MCAS app or the 
school office. This will be available from 3:30pm to 5pm every day, and will cost £2 per day. We will be offering a different 
activity each day, please see the below schedule: 

 Monday - Football & Multi Sports 

 Tuesday - Dodgeball & Multi Sports  

 Wednesday - Gymnastics & Multi Sports 

 Thursday - Tag Rugby & Multi Sports 

 Friday - Dance & Multi Sports 

As well as being a provision available to our parents/carers who require childcare, the club will be available to the whole 
school to book on to as and when needed, or even if your child would just like to attend that particular activity.  

Please let the school office know if you have any questions. Thank you for your support. 



 

  
Other news and reminders this week 

 

Visit our website for further information: https://stpeters.trinitymat.org         

Also check out our Facebook and Twitter pages for continuous updates.  

Thank you, Mr. Brown and the St Peter’s team. 

Key Dates - Term 5 

21 May - Y5 SAFE Travel Cup - follow up visit 10:15am 

22 May - Church Service 9am 

23 May - PTFG School Disco 2:20pm—3:20pm / 3:20pm—

4:20pm 

24 May - Year 6 Transition Talk with RVHS 10:45am 

24 May - Break up for Spring Bank Holidays 

Key Dates - Term 6 

3 June - Y3/4 Trip to Murton Park 8:15am—4:30pm 

6 June - Y5/6 Rounders @RVHS 9:30am—11:30am 

11 June - TMAT Cricket PM 

12 June - Drop Everything And Read 9am 

13 June - Y1/2 Art Workshop Trip 8:40am—12:30pm 

13 June - Y5/6 Author Visit 1pm—3pm 

18 June - TMAT Athletics PM 

19 June - Y5/6 Art Workshop Trip 8:45am—3:15pm 

20 June - KS2 Outdoor Athletics @RVHS 9:15am—11:45am 

21 June - Y6 Junior Warrior 

27 June - Y2 Football @RVHS 9:30am—11am 

Reminder  

School Dinners - Week 1 w/c 20 May 

REMINDER: Attendance 

If attendance drops below 95% then children are at risk of falling into the category of persistent 
absence. Attendance is discussed at termly attendance reviews with the Educational Welfare Service 
and letters are sent out periodically to make you aware of your child’s attendance figure, and to advise 
of ways to improve this. 

After School Clubs 

• PTFG Arts, Crafts & Activities Club - Monday 3:20pm—

4:20pm  

• KS2 Drama Club - Tuesday 3:20pm—5pm  

• Choir - Thursday 3:20pm—4:20pm (KS2) 

• KS2 Football Club with Halifax Town - Friday 3:20pm—

4:20pm 

 

 

 

• ACE Club - Every day 3:30pm—5pm 

@£2 per session 

REMINDER: Borrowing Uniform 

We have recently lent out a large amount of school uniform items that children are not 

subsequently returning to school. 

Miss Tetley conducts a uniform check each day, and then collects this in before the children go 

home. However, sometimes this is not always possible, for example if a child has ripped an item of 

clothing, and we have to send them home wearing our spare school clothes. 

Please can you ensure that if you have any items at home that have been loaned out, that you return them to school ASAP in 

a suitable, clean condition. This includes uniforms, PE kits and shoes. We need to ensure that the spare uniform is available to 

all children at school should it be needed. 

REMINDER: School Disco 

Don’t forget that it is our PTFG School Disco 

next Thursday 23 May. EYFS and KS1 will have 

their disco in school time and KS2 will have 

their disco after school. 

If you would like your child to go, please speak to Mrs. James or 

Mrs. Riley. 

The cost is £4.50 and includes the entertainment, plus snacks 

and a drink. This should be paid in cash at the school office. 

Please ensure that payment is made prior to the day. 

Party clothes can be brought to school to change into. 


